Mr. John B. Van Why.
Department of Physical Education,
Wittenberg College,
Springfield, Ohio.

Dear John:

Well, sir, our summer session budget was not extended one whit for this year and we will be forced to continue with the staff that we had last year. I am sorry that the situation has not changed, but when and if it does we will be happy to keep you in mind.

I quite agree with you that it is a definite stimulus for one to change environment occasionally. I am also sorry that I do not know of an additional opening at the present time.

It will be a great pleasure to see you at the Kansas City convention and of course I expect to see you at the National Health and Physical Education meeting in Chicago.

With all good wishes, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball Coach.